
RE proposed changes to GR 23 

I am concerned that the Certified Professional Guardian and Conservator Board limits the 

number of professional guardian/conservator members to only one third of the Board. All 

regulatory Boards should be mostly comprised of professionals who have experience providing 

the regulated services. 

I understand the Board to be nearly the only professional organization where the regulated 

professionals constitute a minority of the Board members. Only 25% of the Board members are 

professional guardians and conservators whereas regulated professionals make up 70-80% of the 

regulatory bodies of most professions. Even collection agents make up 50% of their regulatory 

board. 

I am also concerned that the Board conducts some of its business in closed-door sessions, even 

when its regulations require that business to be conducted publicly. The Board debates most 

decisions in sub-committee meetings for which it provides no minutes. 

I ask that the CPGC Board always hold substantive discussions in public, except for certification 

applications and disciplinary matters. 

Thank you for your time. 

Clif Messerschmidt for 

Able Guardianship Services, LLC 

CPGA #10984 
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RE proposed changes to GR 23

I am concerned that the Certified Professional Guardian and Conservator Board limits the
number of professional guardian/conservator members to only one third of the Board. All
regulatory Boards should be mostly comprised of professionals who have experience
providing the regulated services.

I understand the Board to be nearly the only professional organization where the regulated
professionals constitute a minority of the Board members. Only 25% of the Board members
are professional guardians and conservators whereas regulated professionals make up 70-80%
of the regulatory bodies of most professions. Even collection agents make up 50% of their
regulatory board.

I am also concerned that the Board conducts some of its business in closed-door sessions, even
when its regulations require that business to be conducted publicly. The Board debates most
decisions in sub-committee meetings for which it provides no minutes.

I ask that the CPGC Board always hold substantive discussions in public, except for
certification applications and disciplinary matters.

Thank you for your time.

 

Clif Messerschmidt
Agency Co-Director, CPG

phone 360.515.9020 ext 1
fax 360.753.3923
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PO Box 11112 Olympia, WA 98508

mailto:SUPREME@COURTS.WA.GOV
mailto:Tera.Linford@courts.wa.gov
https://smex-ctp.trendmicro.com/wis/clicktime/v1/query?url=http%3a%2f%2fwww.ableguardianship.com&umid=4700e6d3-d2aa-491c-8995-4f5c9eb33b09&auth=c302d29ff7906effa60127fd92782ca6bfab614f-55013d35926b1083817ec5afb360c6cc400fb09e



RE proposed changes to GR 23 


I am concerned that the Certified Professional Guardian and Conservator Board limits the 


number of professional guardian/conservator members to only one third of the Board. All 


regulatory Boards should be mostly comprised of professionals who have experience providing 


the regulated services. 


I understand the Board to be nearly the only professional organization where the regulated 


professionals constitute a minority of the Board members. Only 25% of the Board members are 


professional guardians and conservators whereas regulated professionals make up 70-80% of the 


regulatory bodies of most professions. Even collection agents make up 50% of their regulatory 


board. 


I am also concerned that the Board conducts some of its business in closed-door sessions, even 


when its regulations require that business to be conducted publicly. The Board debates most 


decisions in sub-committee meetings for which it provides no minutes. 


I ask that the CPGC Board always hold substantive discussions in public, except for certification 


applications and disciplinary matters. 


Thank you for your time. 


 


Clif Messerschmidt for 


Able Guardianship Services, LLC 


CPGA #10984 
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